
Handover Ceremony for “The Project for the Improvement of Equipment for Road 
Maintenance in Addis Ababa City” 

 

On 9 September 2023, Handover Ceremony for “The Project for the Improvement of 
Equipment for Road Maintenance in Addis Ababa City” was held at Meskel Square, in 
the presence of H.E. Ms. ITO Takako, Ambassador of Japan to Ethiopia and H.E. Ms. 
Adanech Abiebie, Mayor of Addis Ababa City. This grant aid is worth approximately USD 
10 million, equivalent to ETB 550 million. 
 
Based on Addis Ababa City Structure Plan (2017-2027), the City has been promoting 
road maintenance and expansion of paved roads in the city. However, many of the road 
maintenance and management equipment owned by Addis Ababa City Road Authority 
(AACRA) have already exceeded their mechanical life expectancy or have broken down, 
and new maintenance and management equipment was needed. 
 
During the handover ceremony, Ambassador Ito stated that roads are important 
infrastructure that connects people, goods, and services, and this project will not only 
benefit the residents here but also the people visiting Ethiopia. 
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